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SB 2116, SD2 (SSCR 2542) RELATING TO INDEMNIFICATION OF

COUNTY AGENCIES

Authorizes the governor to delegate to the superintendent of education the

authority to agree to indemnify, defend, and hold harmless a county

agency, its officers, agents, and employees, under certain circumstances,

when the use of county property will be for a school purpose or function.

(SD2)

The Department of Education supports S.B. 2116 SD2 which streamlines

the process for public schools to get permission to use county parks and

other facilities for school purposes. In addition to use of space and

facilities for special school events, there are a number of schools which

regularly use adjacent county parks for their playgrounds and other

physical education facilities. A process that can ease the continued use

of county property would be helpful to the schools..

Thank you for this opportunity to offer testimony.
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Honorable Chair person Jon Riki Karamatsu and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for this opportunity to testify on SB 2116.

My name is Alfred B. Castillo, Jr., County Attorney for the County of Kauai, and I
support SB 2116, which authorizes the governor to delegate to the
superintendent of education the authority to agree to indemnify, defend, and hold
harmless a county agency, its officers, agents, and employees when county
property will be used for pUblic school purpose or function. .

As you are probably aware, Kaua'i public schools have held and continue to hold
many school functions, such as football games, graduation ceremonies, on
county property. Indemnification of the County for injuries or property damages
that may arise out of public school functions on County property has been a
challenge and sticking point for both parties. The standard response of the State
has been that there is no statutory authority for the State to indemnify the
County. This bill provides Statutory authority and much needed clarity to allow
for the continuance of pUblic school functions on County property.

We humbly ask that you support SB No. 2116. Again, thank you for this
opportunity to testify.


